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BREAKING NEWS: 

Ad Hoc Disciplinary Committee Report Just Released 

Sept. DEC minutes, Letters from Rocky Sprott and Lawyer.  
 

 
 

The Belo Herald is an interactive newsletter.   Click on the links to take you directly to additional internet resources. 
 

"Everyone should do all in his power to collect and disseminate the truth, in the hope that 
it may find a place in history and descend to posterity."  Gen. Robert E. Lee, CSA  Dec. 3rd 1865 

In an effort to provide transparency to the ongoing secret efforts of the Texas 
Division Leaders to carry out their vendetta against our fellow unreconstructed 
patriots in West Texas, this special report is sent out to inform all interested parties 
of developments prior to the December 13th DEC meeting in Lorena, Texas. 
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Tomorrow, Saturday December 13th,  The Texas DEC will meet 

in Lorena, Texas, to deal, in part, with the VENDETTA the 

Division Commander and his Officers have relentlessly pursued 

against five good men in the West Texas camps.  Below is the 

report of the just released AD HOC DISCIPLINARY COMMITTEE. 

Following are Letters to Committee Chairman Rob Jones, from 

Compatriot Rocky Sprott, and from his Lawyer.  Finally, a copy 

of the September DEC Minutes which miraculously were 

released IMMEDIATELY AFTER the December 2014 Belo Herald 

was published. 



 

Sent: Thu, Dec 11, 2014 4:31 pm 
Subject: Disciplinary Report - 12/11/2014 
 

Dear Commander Holley and Members of the DEC: 
  
Attached is my Disciplinary Report relating to the charges proferred on 
September 27, 2014.  It represents the concensus of the Committee as a fair 
and equitable solution.  I have tried to send to all members of the DEC, but I 
probably have missed some.  That is not my intention, and please share 
this report so that all DEC members have a copy. 
  
Because the time period for notifying the accused Compatriots has passed, 
the DEC will be able to hear the report and discuss the report.  The DEC will 
only be able to accept the report without amendment AT THIS DEC 
MEETING.  If the concensus of the DEC is to NOT ACCEPT the Report, but 
to take action other than those recommended in the Report, then notice 
requirements in the Constitution mandate that the DEC take any such 
action at the next DEC meeting in the Spring.   
  
Under no circumstances, is the DEC required to accept this report as is.  It 
is the prerogative of the DEC to take any action it chooses -- reject the 
report, accept some of the recommendations and not others, or accept 
all.  I only caution that not accepting the report or any portion of the 
report will have to be done at the next meeting in order to afford the 
accused Compatriots an opportunity to plead their case before the DEC. 
  
This has been a very difficult investigation to make.  There has been much 
heat and little light generated by all sides.  The Committee members hope 
that this report can serve as the basis for getting this issue behind us, all 
shaking hands and leaving as friends, compatriots, and brothers in arms in 
the great struggle for our heritage in which we are engaged. 
  
FYI, I will be at Lorena in order to present this report, but have to leave at 
11:00 in order to take my daughter to a church Christmas event.  Therefore, 
I respectfully request that we take up this item first. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
Robert N. (Rob) Jones, Jr. 
Division Inspector General 



 

 



 

  



 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 



 



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Texas Division Sons of Confederate Veterans 

<dmctxscv@gmail.com> 

Sent: Sat, Dec 6, 2014 10:07 am 

Subject: September 2014 DEC minutes 



 

 



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

  



 

 Annual Christmas Gala  

Mid-Cities Bluebonnet UDC, Col M. T. Johnson SCV, 

OCR and Nicola Marschall CofC  

Saturday Evening, December 13, 2014                      

Doors open at 5:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Dinner, Program following 

(Barbeque Brisket, Sausage, and Smoked Chicken, Baked Beans, Cole Slaw, Rolls, 

Desserts, and a cash bar)  

Arlington Moose Lodge,                                         

3210 Pleasant Valley Rd Arlington, TX. 76015,  (north of the Parks Mall) 

Featuring Holiday Fellowship, Guest Speaker: Susan Hathaway, with 

Virginia Flaggers, SCV Officer Installations, “Bears on Patrol”(bring 

stuffed bears to donate), SCV Sales and UDC Silent Auction  

Make Checks Payable to: Col M T Johnson Camp 1648  

Mail Checks/Reservation to: Allen Hearrean PO Box 821872 N. Richland Hills, Texas 76182-1872  

817-821-8805 Late Reservations (after 12/1/2014), e-mail: ahearrean@sbcglobal.net  

Name/s:________________________________________Group/s:______________________

Number of Reservations: _____  Total Amt.: $__________ 
  

 

 



 

  



 



 

 

About our namesake:                  belo.herald@yahoo.com  
   

                   Colonel A.H. Belo was from North Carolina, and participated in Pickett's Charge at Gettysburg. His troops were among the 

few to reach the stone wall. After the war, he moved to Texas, where he founded both the Galveston Herald and the Dallas 
Morning News. The Dallas Morning News was established in 1885 by the Galveston News as sort of a North Texas subsidiary.  The 
two papers were linked by 315 miles of telegraph wire and shared a network of correspondents.  They were the first two 
newspapers in the country to print simultaneous editions. The media empire he started now includes radio, publishing, and 
television. His impact on the early development of Dallas can hardly be overstated.   
 

        The Belo Camp 49 Websites and The Belo Herald are our unapologetic tributes to his efforts as we seek 
to bring the truth to our fellow Southrons and others in an age of political correctness and unrepentant 
yankee lies about our people, our culture, our heritage and our history.           Sic Semper Tyrannis!!! 
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Do you have an ancestor that was a Confederate Veteran? 

Are you interested in honoring them and their cause? 

Do you think that history should reflect the truth? 

Are you interested in protecting your heritage and its symbols? 

Will you commit to the vindication of the cause for which they fought? 

If you answered "Yes" to these questions, then you should "Join Us" 

 

Membership in the Sons of Confederate Veterans is open to all male descendants of any veteran 

who served honorably in the Confederate armed forces regardless of the applicant's or his 

ancestor's race, religion, or political views. 

 

How Do I Join The Sons of 

Confederate Veterans? 
 

 The SCV is the direct heir of the United Confederate Veterans, and the 
oldest hereditary organization for male descendants of Confederate 
soldiers. Organized at Richmond, Virginia in 1896, the SCV continues to 
serve as a historical, patriotic, and non-political organization dedicated to 
ensuring that a true history of the 1861-1865 period is preserved. 

 
 Membership in the Sons of Confederate Veterans is open to all 
male descendants of any veteran who served honorably in the 
Confederate States armed forces and government. 

 
Membership can be obtained through either lineal or collateral 
family lines and kinship to a veteran must be documented 
genealogically. The minimum age for full membership is 12,  
but there is no minimum for Cadet Membership. 

 

                                             http://www.scv.org/research/genealogy.php  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charge to the Sons of Confederate Veterans 
 

 
 

"To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we will commit the vindication of the cause for which we 
fought. To your strength will be given the defense of the Confederate soldier's good name, the 
guardianship of his history, the emulation of his virtues, the perpetuation of those principles 
which he loved and which you love also, and those ideals which made him glorious and which 
you also cherish." Remember it is your duty to see that the true history of the South is presented 
to future generations". 

Lt. General Stephen Dill Lee, 

Commander General 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE: In accordance with Title 17 U.S.C. section 107, any copyrighted material herein is distributed without profit 

or payment to those who have expressed prior interest in receiving this information for non-profit research and 

educational purposes only. For further information please refer to: 

http://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/17/107.shtml 

http://www.scv.org/research/genealogy.php

